BELMONT SCHOOL COMMITTEE MINUTES

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION BUILDING CONFERENCE ROOM November 19, 2010

Present: Ms. Ann Rittenburg, Chair

Ms. Laurie Graham

Ms. Becky Vose

Ms. Karen Parmett

Ms. Laurie Slap

Mr. Dan Scharfman

Dr. George H. Entwistle 3rd, Superintendent of Schools

Ms. Janice Darias, Interim Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction

Mr. Anthony DiCologero, Director of Business, Finance and Operations

1. OPENING BUSINESS

1.1 Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Ms. Rittenburg at 8:45 a.m. in the Conference Room of the School Administration Building.

2. BUSINESS ITEM

The Wellington Building Committee brought the request to the School Committee to authorize as a memorial area, the lower school playground, at the new Wellington School.

On a motion offered by Ms. Parmett and seconded by Ms. Slap, it was

VOTED unanimously (6-0) to allow the lower school playground at the Wellington to be named the Moira Gavin Playground, and to accept the funds necessary to construct that playground.

3. WORK SESSION

Mr. DiCologero shared a brief update on the use of revolving account funds as designated in the protocols of the accounts discussed previously.

Dr. Entwistle shared an update on the Leadership Council's budget development process. He also noted that we have instituted a partial freeze on the non-salary accounts across the district. Ms. Rittenburg asked for a formal report of the FY11 budget at the December 7 business meeting. She also asked for an update on the FY12 budget development process.

The work session continued the study of the revolving accounts. Mr. DiCologero and Mr. Davis explained the BHS Athletic Revolving Account.

Upcoming Work Sessions:

Dec. 3, 2010 Dec. 17, 2010 Jan. 14, 2011

4. ADJOURNMENT

At 10:45 a.m., on a motion offered by Mr. Scharfman and seconded by Ms. Vose, it was

VOTED

unanimously (6-0) to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted

- Laurie Graham

Secretary